Saint Mark Orthodox Church

Semi-annual Parish Meeting

May 2, 2010
Officers:  Father Gregory Safchuk, President Michael Thompson, Vice President Karen Phinney, Treasurer Michael Hydock, Secretary Ann Prentice

Council Members:  Christina Barber, Michael Cacic, Paul Dean, Tammy Jacobsen, Michael Mihailov, Warren Miller
OPENING PRAYER/CALL TO ORDER:  Father Gregory led the opening prayer and the meeting was called to order at 11:26 am.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING (NOVEMBER 2009):  Michael Thompson asked for a motion.  Shirley Dean made a motion to approve the minutes as published in the read-ahead material.  Christina Barber seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
RECTOR’S REPORT.  Father Gregory noted that he did not have anything to add to his report that was printed in the read-ahead packet.  There were no questions.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT.  Nothing to add.
TREASURER’S REPORT.  Michael Hydock took questions about the 2010 Year to Date Report.  Cash in hand is $340,968.
2009 Year End Financial Report:  Joan Mitchum asked why Sunday school furniture and the icons and lattice are considered other assets.  They are really equities of the church and are part of the church building now.  Gene Jacobsen made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report.  Seconded byWayne Tatusko.  Motion carried to accept the 2009 report.
OLD BUSINESS.  None.
______________________________________________________________________________

NEW BUSINESS
1.  Mortgage Loan Curtailment of $100,000  Michael Thompson said that we still have a significant amount of money in the bank and could afford to pay off some of our mortgage.  The council recommended $100,000.  Wayne Tatusko made a motion to curtail the mortgage by $100,000.  Seconded by Cathy Tatusko.  Discussion:  Shirley Dean asked what the mortgage will be after paying down $100,000.  Michael Hydock said it will be $1,062,000.  Motion passed.
2.  Strategic Planning Presentation  Jerry Marti gave a presentation about strategic planning.  Consultant was used to help facilitate the process.  Meeting summaries and other items are included in the report.  It is 144 pages long with appendices.  The group came up with core values of the church: Forgiveness, Respect, Teamwork, Holy Tradition, etc.  The report has been dedicated to Father John Kuchta.  It includes pictures of various aspects of parish life.  Jerry noted that he has several disks of the full report and several hard copy prints of the report.  Report will be available in the parish library.  Michael Thompson said that this was yeoman’s work on the part of Jerry.
3.  Bazaar Planning Presentation  Tina Burpee spoke about the Bazaar planning.  Reminded everyone about the need for people to help with the food.  Matushka Sasha is taking the lead on piroshki,  Fitzgerald family will do the stroganoff.  Piroghi dough made by the Sheary family.  Nancy Stanton will take over dessert table.  Susan Sielinski will help with desserts.  Larisa Looby will keep managing the silent auction.  Marge German crafts along with Debbie Dillon.  William Hoyt; beverages.  Joan Mitchum; bakery.  Event coordinator is needed to run the event.  Please consider stepping forward.
4.  Other New Business
Rummage Sale:  It is coming up in two weeks and help is needed for pricing and working the day of the sale.
Clean up day:  Planting day is set for May 22nd.
ADJOURNMENT AND CLOSING PRAYER

Jerry Marti made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Seconded byAlice Krenitsky.  Motion passed.  The meeting was closed with a prayer and was adjourned at 11:55 am.
Respectfully Submitted by:

Ann Ihnat Prentice

